11th June 2021

CRADLEY CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

T: 01886 880315
E: admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
W: www.cradleyschool.org.uk
Headteacher: Mrs Donna Jones

School Newsletter

SCHOOL CALENDAR

JUNE	
Weds 16th	6 pm new Reception
	Parents meeting
Weds 23rd	Yr 6 transition day at The
	Chase
Fri 25th	Yr 5 taster day at JMHS
JULY	
Thurs 1st	Yr 6 transition day at
	Dyson Perrins
Fri 2nd	Yr 5 taster day at The
	Chase
Thurs 8th	Yr 6 transition day at
	JMHS
Mon 12th	Reports out
	Play to school
Tues 13 th &	KS2 Play 6pm
Weds 14th	
Thu 15th	Nursery leavers
	ceremony & teddy bears
	picnic
Fri 16th	Whole school walk
Mon 19th	Yr 6 leavers rounders
Tues 20th	Sports Day - 10am start &
	picnic
	Last day of term –
	children can go home at
	1pm

VALUE OF THE MONTH

WISDOM

James 3:13

'Who is wise and understanding among you? Let them show it by their good life, by deeds done in humility that comes from wisdom.'

Chosen by Miss Guy

Message from Mrs Jones

Dear Parents,

I hope you had a good week at half term, it was so good to be out and about and meeting up with family and friends. We are still unclear as to what we can do this half term and are awaiting advice from the Local Authority. As soon as we can we will update you.

We have joined Nursery with KS 1 bubble in order to aid transition for our new Reception intake, this will continue this half term but we will make changes if cases begin to rise in this area.

Interviews are taking place in school next week so we will let you know about classes for next year very soon.

Have a lovely weekend.

God Bless

Mrs Jones

Fundraising Update



The final count is in following the Race for Life and we have raised an amazing £1,361 for Cancer Research UK!!! Thank you so much to everyone who raised money and to everyone who donated towards such a good cause.

We would also like to say thank you to local company Awarded2U for the wonderful trophy awarded to the winning house which was Elgar.

Visit from Wye Valley Falconry

Nursery, Class 1 & 2 were treated to an amazing surprise before half term with a visit from Luke and the beautiful birds of prey from Wye Valley Falconry, as part of their 'Carnival of the Animals' topic. The children, if they wanted, took turns to hold Trench, a white faced owl which originate from North Africa.

































Bellboating Trip

On Tuesday 8th May, Year 4, 5 and 6 went bellboating on the River Severn. We set off from Upton Marina and paddled upstream towards Hanley Castle, stopping halfway in the shade for a snack on the boat. We then continued paddling until lunchtime. In the afternoon, having built up our confidence, we were able to paddle standing up and some children even challenged themselves with the "catwalk" walking up and down the middle of the boat. We were so lucky with the weather and spotting wildlife including signets and ducklings. It was a pleasure to take all the children on this trip and they represented the school brilliantly.















The children looked like they had a wonderful time over half term! Please remember to upload any photos that you'd like to share onto Tapestry with the subject 'Newsletter'.































This week in Nursery we have been exploring our new topic for the term which is all about growing. We've also had some lovely weather this week so on Monday we started off with a very exciting P.E session with Lauren! Out on the field we were split into two teams and we all had to use different sized containers to transport the water from one bucket to another before the other team. We then got to play with water balloons, we all got very wet but had lots of fun. On Tuesday Katrina was showing us how tall we are compared to sunflowers and we all took it in turns to measure our height. Our story of the week this week is The Scarecrows Wedding and Kelley has been bringing the story to life by helping us to create our own scarecrows. This week we have been enjoying the beautiful sunshine and have thoroughly enjoyed playing outside with the water wall and lots of other water activities.





* STARS OF THE WEEK *





NURSERY	Noah for being super helpful in Nursery this week
	Billy-Joe for making excellent progress in Nursery
CLASS 1	Rowan for dedication to improve his writing
	Dominic for his verbal reasoning in Maths
CLASS 2	Sophie for having such a positive attitude in her first week at Cradley
	Lois for taking pride in her writing
CLASS 3	Joseph for persevering with his work
	Jakey for having such a positive attitude with his writing
CLASS 4	Adam for developing his understanding by asking questions
	Daisy for independence when reasoning about angles
CLASS 5	Austin & Lewis for paying close attention in rehearsals and persisting to get
	things right
HEADTEACHERS	Mia for overcoming her fears to go bellboating
AWARD	
SPORTS	Chloe J for showing great skill and team work



Well done everyone - we are so proud of you!



Attendance

Well done to Class 5 who have had 98.67% attendance this week. They get to look after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week. Please can we remind parents that **late arrivals after the registers close at 8.55am** count as a missed morning session and are included in attendance figures.

Class 1 – 95.13% Whole school – 97.06%

Class 2 - 95.96%

Class 3 - 98.56%

Class 4 - 97.48%

Class 5 - 98.67%



Thrive Club

This week we ran a lunchtime Thrive Club for Year 6. They were able to come and help paint the Thrive playground area and we're served tea and biscuits. A great time was had by all!







We will be holding a Zoom meeting on Tuesday 22nd June at 8pm to discuss upcoming fundraising events and to hear everybody's great ideas; we will be in touch with the link soon.

FOCS will also be selling ice lollies after school next week – further details to follow!

Please remember to use easy fundraising every time you shop online. Over 5,000 shops and sites will donate to Friends of Cradley School, including all the big names like eBay, John Lewis & Partners, Argos, ASOS, M&S and Just Eat!







PRESENTS

LEDBURY RUGBY CLUB

FAMILY FUNDAY

SATURDAY 12 TH JUNE 12PM-6PM

FOOD FUN RIDES MARKET GAMES

LEDBURY RFC, ROSS ROAD, LEDBURY HR8 2LP

01531 631788 INFO@PAVILIONROOMS.CO.UK

TICKETS: £5 PER CHILD

Made with PosterMyWall.com





Expert tennis coaching for all ages and standards during the Summer Holidays at Manor Park Club and Ledbury Tennis Club

Dear Parents and Players

A full programme of junior tennis camps will take pace during the holidays at Manor Park Club and Ledbury Tennis Club and we are now running them over 5 mornings with a reduced rate for all those who book for the full course.

The full details are on our website under the Holiday Tennis tab. Please go to https://www.malverntennisacademy.com/

We have introduced an on-line booking system so once you have downloaded the application form just follow the link.

Final joining instructions will be sent out prior to the start date of each session.

We will look forward to seeing you all again.

The Coaches at Malvern Tennis Academy